## May 17, 2012

12-112

APPLY TO THE STATE BOARD OF EDUCATION FOR APPROVAL OF THE CERTIFICATE IN DIETARY MANAGEMENT FOR PORTLAND COMMUNITY COLLEGE

PREPARED BY:

Sally Earll, Interim Director, Curriculum Support Service

**FINANCIAL** 

RESPONSIBILITY:

Karen Sanders, Division Dean, Social Styles

APPROVED BY:

Christine Chairsell, Vice President, Academic and

Student Affairs

Dr. Preston Pulliams, District President

REPORT:

The proposed less than one-year certificate in Dietary Management prepares individuals to manage a food service facility that delivers appropriate nutrition intervention therapy. Upon completion of the coursework individuals will be prepared to take the Association of Dietary Managers certification exam. The Dietary Management faculty worked closely with their advisory group to design this 16 credit certificate to meet a community need. There is a need for highly qualified Dietary Managers in the Portland Metropolitan area. This new certificate expands and diversifies the healthcare offerings at Rock Creek Campus.

RECOMMENDATION: That the College be authorized to submit an application to the Oregon State Board of Education for the Certificate in Dietary Management for Portland Community College.